Philip Carpenter Leonship McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL. FACULTY OF ARTS. OFFICE OF THE DEAN. June 7, 1922. Sir Arthur Currie, Principal, McGill University. Dear Sir Arthur, I recommend that the income from the Philip Carpenter Fellowship Endowment for 1922-23 (\$1200) be placed at the disposal of the Department of Zoology. I have not been able to see Dr. Willey, but have written to him and asked him to take the matter up with you. If \$1200 is not enough for Miss Kimball, whom he wished to get, possibly he could procure the services of some other Fellow who could help him in the instruction given in the department. I enclose the copy you sent me in regard to the endowment. Sincerely yours, Tordon Laing Dean fee 7. Encl. MDF/GJL